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Our Mission 

To Proclaim the Kingdom of God  

for the Salvation of Souls 

 

Weekend Masses  -  Saturday 5:00 PM;  Sunday 8:30  &  11:00 AM 

Daily Mass – 8:30 AM Tuesday – Friday  

Holy Day Mass -   Check www.olvshippensburg.org under the “Resources “tab, click on “Liturgical 

Schedule” or check the bulletin. 

Reconciliation – Saturdays,3:30-4:30 PM; First Fridays of the month, 7:30AM-8:20AM and other times upon 

request 

Adoration of the Most Blessed Sacrament – 7:30 AM – 8:30 AM First Friday of the month 

Bible Study – Wednesdays from 6:30-8:00PM  in the parish hall –  
Intentional Disciples Group – Sundays from 6:30-8:00PM in the parish hall 

Religious Education- Sundays from September 11, 2016 until May 14, 2017  TIME: 9:45AM-11:00AM 

Stations of the Cross - Fridays of Lent at 6:00pm 

Children's liturgy of the Word will be every Sunday during Lent at the 8:30 Mass 

There is a second collection today: “Poor Missions” 
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Knights of Columbus and 
Ladies Auxiliary 

The next meeting of the Knights of Columbus will be 

Thursday, March 16
th

 at 7PM in the parish hall. For 

more information contact Ed Kutlik at 717-776-8347 
or jekutlik@hotmail.com. 
The next Ladies Auxiliary meeting will be Tuesday, 
March 7

th
 at 7PM in the parish hall. For more 

information contact Signe Kelker at 717-532-7353 or 
sjkelk@ship.edu,  

 

Pro-Life Corner 

Some people say that the assertion, "Life begins at 

conception" is only a "religious belief." Yet the 

following quote is found in a book about how to 

perform abortions: "Conception is the only occasion 

in the whole course of events when something 

happens during a brief moment of time that is truly 

'momentous'…How different is the fetus ten minutes 

before parturition and ten minutes after; that is, 

different in a way that would affect its value?" 

(Second Trimester Abortion: Perspectives After a 

Decade of Experience, Berger et al., eds. p. 215). 

 

Latin Songs in the Mass  
Someone asked me where to find the Latin songs for 
the Mass.  For Lent, we use the Latin Sanctus for the 
"Holy Holy Holy" and the Agnus Dei for the "Lamb of 
God" part of the Mass.  The Sanctus can be found in 
the "Music Issue"-- # 841.  The Agnus Dei is #845 
also in the "Music Issue."  Sometimes we may even 
sing the Memorial Acclamation part of the Mass in 
Latin.  This is found as #842 in the "Music Issue."  It is 
entitled: Post Consecrationem.  I hope this helps. 

 

Altar Server Training  

For New Altar Servers 

Saturday, March 11, 2017  
 Our Lady of the Visitation 

10am -12pm  
Father Dwight Schlaline will train new altar 
servers.  Anyone who has already received 
his/her First Holy Communion is eligible to 

become an altar server.  If you are interested, just 
come on March 11

th
. Meet in the church. 

A Prayer For 
Father Dave Hillier 

Who Died March 5, 2014. 
Today is the Third Anniversary of His Death. 

 
Leader: Eternal rest grant unto Father Dave, O Lord. 
Response: And let perpetual light shine upon him. 

 
Leader: May he rest in peace. 
Response: Amen.  
 
Leader: May his soul and the souls of all the faithful 

departed, through the mercy of God, rest in peace. 
Response: Amen 

 

 

ATTN: KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS 
PLEASE PICK UP YOUR RAFFLE TICKETS IN 
THE BACK OF THE CHURCH 

 

“UPCOMING MEETING DATES” 
 

PRO-LIFE GROUP: 
The next Pro-Life meeting is scheduled for Tuesday, 
March 14

th
at 7pm in the social hall. 

Contact Joanne Meehan at (717) 491-6495 or 
olvprolife@yahoo.com 

 

LITLLE FLOWERS   
The next Little Flowers meeting will be on Monday, 
March. 6

th
 in the parish hall from 6:00-7:30pm.  The 

topic will be “Wisdom.” To learn more about Little 
Flowers, contact Jill Lear at jilllear@hotmail.com. 
 

 WILD FLOWERS 
The next Wild Flowers meeting will be on Monday, 
March 13

th
 in the parish hall from 6:00-7:30pm.  The 

topic will be “Book Club.” 
 To learn more about Wild Flowers (grades 6-8)  
contact Jessica Reinsfelder at jessreins@yahoo.com. 
 

BOOK DISCUSSION GROUP:   The next 

meeting will be Tuesday, March 14
th 

after the 
8:30am Mass. 

 
Currently, we are reading and 

discussing a book by Peter Kreeft, entitled 
“Fundamentals of the Faith.” For more information, 
contact Signe Kelker at 717-532-7353.
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Liturgical Assignments 

March 4-5 5:00 P.M. 8:30 A.M. 11:00 A.M. 

Lector: Travis Detwiler Sue Kiley Matt Courson 

Ushers: Joe Cretella Randy Prue Leonard Joy 

 Frank Kerch Brian VanScyoc Ed Kutlik 

Altar Servers: Dorothy Trigg & Volunteer Hunter Park & Volunteer Volunteers 

Eucharistic Ministers: Lyn Solder & 
Charles Hare 

Ruth Nickey &  
Melissa Stahl 

Bernadette Brandner &  
Maureen Pfister 

March 11-12 5:00 P.M. 8:30 A.M. 11:00 A.M. 

Lector: Chuck Music Mary Poffenbarger Roberta Huffner 

Ushers: Dan Marshall Tom Wright Leonard Joy 

 Frank Kerch  Bob & Sue Kiley Ed Kutlik 

Altar Servers: 
 Volunteers Anna Connor & 

 Volunteer 

Brenna McKnight & 

Volunteer 

Eucharistic Ministers: Rich & Vickie Bonitz Nancy Redington &  
Mike Bannon 

Bernadette Brandner & 
Magali Silva 

Contribution for Feb. 25-26 

Ordinary Income  Non-Operating Income  

Weekend Collection  $3,833.00 Building Improvements 245.00 

  Social Outreach 65.00 

Diocesan Collections  Parish Youth Education 240.00 

  Votive/Coffee Hr./Media Rack 38.25 

  Total Income $4,421.25 

 

Mass Schedule and Intentions 

Saturday March 4
th
   5:00 pm Elizabeth Ann Hanley 

Sunday March 5
th
  

8:30 am 

11:00 am 

People of the Parish 

Richard Gervase 

Tuesday March 7
th
    8:30am Grace Boyle 

Wednesday March 8
th
  8:30am Intentions of Pat McGrath 

Thursday March 9
th
   8:30am Gladys Hill 

Friday  March 10
th
  8:30 am John & Grace Boyle 

Saturday March 11
th
   5:00 pm Intention of Joe & Joni Hasper 

Sunday March 12
th
  

8:30 am 

11:00 am 

People of the Parish 

Helen D. Martin 

Lenten Penance Service 

Our Lenten Parish Penance Service is 
Wednesday April 5, 2017 at 6:30 PM.  Several 
priests will be available to hear confessions that 
evening.  Let us humble ourselves before the 
Lord who suffered and died for us in order to 
save us from our sins. 

Were you married in 1967? 
In honor of your 50

th
 Wedding Anniversary, 

there will be a special Mass and reception on 
Sunday, July 9

th
 at Good Shepherd Church, 

Camp Hill. Bishop Ronald W. Gainer will be the 

celebrant and homilist. To receive an invitation 

please call the parish office before April 22nd.  



  
6:30 - 8:00pm 

This Wednesday, March 8th, we will watch Dr Tim 

Gray introduce a four-step approach to prayer 

using Lectio Divina that was taught by the 

Carthusian monk Guigo. After some discussion we 

will watch the next video where he will 

demonstrate to us how the first steps, reading and 

meditation, allow us to hear God speaking directly 

to us through scripture. Questions?  

Email Jev at JevVoight@gmail.com 

 

Bus Trip to Philadelphia! 

Join us on Friday, July 14, 2017 for our parish 
pilgrimage to the Shrine of Saint Katherine 
Drexel and the Cathedral Basilica of Saints 
Peter and Paul in Philadelphia.  This will be one 
of the last opportunities to visit the Shrine of 
Saint Katherine Drexel as the shrine will be 
closing at the end of this year. 
Registration Forms are in the back of the 
church. 

 

The Rites of Christian Initiation for Adults (RCIA) 

Although we do not have a regular RCIA "class" at 

this time, we do have 4 catechumens.  In the early 

church, there were various little ceremonies that 

prepared catechumens for Baptism at the Easter Vigil.  

In the Second Vatican Council, the Catholic Church 

recovered the importance of these ceremonies.  

Three of those ceremonies are called "Scrutinies." 

The Scrutinies 

celebrated at the 11am Masses on the following 

Sundays: 

First-- Sunday March 19 

Second-- Sunday March 26 

Third-- Sunday April 2 

The Spiritual Purpose of the Scrutinies: 

"The scrutinies are meant to uncover, and then heal 

all that is weak, defective, or sinful in the hearts of the 

elect; to bring out, then strengthen all that is upright, 

strong, and good.  For the scrutinies are celebrated in 

order to deliver the elect from the power of sin and 

Satan, to protect them against temptation, and to give 

them strength in Christ, who is the way, the truth, and 

the life.  These rites, therefore, should complete the 

conversion of the elect and deepen their resolve to 

hold fast to Christ and to carry out their decision to 

love God above all." (§141 in The Rite of Christian 

Initiation for Adults) 

Reminder! 
All are welcome to join our catechumens in this 
special ceremony with Bishop Gainer- held this 
weekend!               Rite of Election 

Sunday March 5, 2017  
4:00pm 

St. Patrick Cathedral 
Harrisburg, PA 

All are invited to the ceremony!  May God bless our 

catechumens on their journey to the fullness of faith 

as Catholic Christians! 

 

Children's liturgy of the Word will 
be every Sunday during Lent at the 8:30 Mass 

 

Bishop’s Annual Lenten Appeal 
Your gift to the Bishop’s Annual Lenten Appeal 

extends your generosity beyond your parish to 

reach those in our larger Catholic family. Our 

Lady of the Visitation receives full credit of your 

gift. Once our goal has been reached, the parish 

recieves all of the “over goal” gifts for our own 

essential needs.  

 

Marriage Annulments 
The Tribunal of the Diocese of Harrisburg will be giving 
2 presentations within the diocese concerning 
marriage, divorce and annulment according to Church 
teaching. These presentations will be helpful for 
divorced Catholics, those divorced who wish to marry 
Catholics, those parish leaders involved in the RCIA 
process and any others who may have a vested 
interest because of family or friends.  
March 13-Cardinal Keeler Center, Harrisburg, 7pm 
March 14-St. Joseph Parish, York, 7pm 
For more info, call 717-657-4804 ext. 304 or email: 
tribunal@hbgdiocese.org 

 

Men of the Diocese of Harrisburg – 
Please save the date of April 1, 2017 for the 
Diocesan Men's Conference at Bishop McDevitt 
High School, Harrisburg. Theme is: Fools for 
Christ: Men Called to Glorify God through His 
Catholic Church. Keynote Speaker is world-
renowned Catholic author and speaker, Dr. Peter 
Kreeft from Boston. For more information call 
Roger Waters at 717-532-8083.  Please join us, and 

invite a friend or three to come with you! Thank you! 
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Bus Trip to Philadelphia! 

Join us on Friday, July 14, 2017 for our parish pilgrimage to the Shrine of Saint Katherine Drexel and 

the Cathedral Basilica of Saints Peter and Paul in Philadelphia.  This will be one of the last 

opportunities to visit the Shrine of Saint Katherine Drexel as the shrine will be closing at the end of 

this year. 

Schedule 

6:30am:  Leave Our Lady of the Visitation, Shippensburg 

10am:  Tour of the Shrine of Saint Katherine Drexel, Bensalem, PA 

12pm:  Mass at the Shrine of Saint Katherine Drexel celebrated by our own Father Dwight Schlaline 

12:30pm-1pm:  Bagged lunch at the Shrine of Saint Katherine Drexel.  Please bring a bagged lunch as 

food will NOT be available at the shrine.  After lunch we will leave for the cathedral. 

2pm:  Tour of the Cathedral Basilica of Saints Peter and Paul. 

3pm:  Leave the cathedral for home.  Arrive back at Our Lady of the Visitation Church around 6pm. 

Cost is $65 per person.  Checks should be made payable to Our Lady of the Visitation Church.   

Deadline to register is June 8, 2017. Fill out slip below and drop into collection with your payment, or 

mail it to Our Lady of the Visitation Church, 305 North Prince Street, Shippensburg, PA 17257. 

Contact Person:  Travis Detwiler at 717-681-7579 or email travisedetwiler@gmail.com. 

--------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

Registration for OLV Parish Bus Trip to Philadelphia (July 14, 2017) 

Name(s): 

Email Address: 

Cell Phone #:      Home Phone #: 

mailto:travisedetwiler@gmail.com


Our Lady of the Visitation 

2017 Lenten Schedule 
 

Stations of the Cross – Fridays at 6:00 P.M.  

 

Reconciliation -     Saturdays from 3:30 – 4:30 P.M. 
 

Penance Service – Wednesday, April 5
th

 at 6:30 P.M. 

 
 

Wednesday – April 12
th

         6:30 P.M. Lenten Reflection by Fr. Dwight  

      7:30 P.M. Tenebrae 

    

Holy Thursday – April 13
th

   8:30 A.M. Morning Prayer 

                                                  7:00 P.M. Mass of the Lord’s Supper 

 

Good Friday – April 14
th

       8:30 A.M. Morning Prayer 

                                                  3:00 P.M. Veneration of the Cross 

                                                  6:00 P.M. Stations of the Cross  

 

Holy Saturday – April 15
th

    8:30 A.M. Morning Prayer 

    9:00 A.M. Decorating of the Church (All are welcome) 

                                                  12:00 Noon Blessing of the Food 

                                                  8:00 P.M. Easter Vigil 

Easter Sunday – April 16
th

   8:30 A.M. & 11:00 A.M.  

      

 

 

 

 

 
 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 


